
In Juneôs newsletter that we sent out last year, I wrote that I was looking forward 

to the forthcoming school year a year without interruption. It was to be a year 

where we would bring back a little more routine to the working week, a variety of 

extra curricular (or informal) learning opportunities and exciting, innovative 

teaching. Although this year has not been without its challenges, with uncertainty 

surrounding examinations and ongoing concerns around new variants, it is 

incredibly pleasing to reflect on what we have all achieved.   

 

Year 7 arrived in Cardiff High School and very quickly settled into their new 

environment demonstrating to us what a hard working group of learners they are.  

Year 8 and 9 have endeavoured to focus on their Key Stage 3 studies whilst Year 

10 and 11 have worked hard in preparation for their summer examinations.  Year 12 and 13 equipped with 

their Chromebooks have been great ambassadors for the school and again studied diligently. For all of 

those who have sat exams this year, their resilience and determination deserves our acknowledgement. 

 

In spite of the difficulties, the array of informal learning activities in school this year has been phenomenal.  

There has been great success on the sporting field, on the stage and in numerous competitions across 

many departments.  There has also been a very welcome return to school trips.  For this I thank the 

dedicated staff here at Cardiff High School who have shown great determination to ensure our pupilsô 

wider curriculum is back in full flow. 

 

In terms of curriculum, I am sure that you are aware that September sees the roll out of the Curriculum for 

Wales.  This will only apply to our new Year 7 pupils.  In the autumn term, we will share more information 

around our approach to this; however I can say that although there has been a huge amount of 

preparatory work that has taken place over the last two years, the changes in Cardiff High School will be 

subtle. This is because for many years we have already been at the forefront of pedagogical innovation 

and our curriculum focus has always been about ensuring our children have both the knowledge and skills 

to be successful throughout life.   

 

Looking forward, we hope to see more opportunities for you to come into school as the parents and carers 

of our students and also as active community members. Although school life for the pupils and staff has 

pretty much returned to normal, it is the key interaction with you and the wider community that has been 

sorely missed. 

 

As always I am very grateful to everyone associated with the school for all their help, hard work and good 

wishes.   

 

Enjoy the summer break and I look forward to seeing you all again in September. 

 

 

 

S M JONES 



Itôs been a busy few months for the Eco Club! Early on in 

the new year, plans were made to create a new Nurture 

Wildflower Garden in the space opposite the Dance Studio.  

In March, the club paid a visit to Forest Farm nursery - run 

by the Coed Caerdydd charity - who kindly gave us lots of 

free saplings, shrubs and wildflower seeds. Then the club 

worked hard to turn over the soil and get everything planted 

and sown (with the kind help of a few 6th formers), and 

things are flourishing as you can see from our pictures!  

Big thanks must go to Mr Powell and his team for all their 

hard work preparing the ground and putting in the paths 

and benches! Also, a big thank you to the Estates Team for 

helping us keep the ground watered in what was a very dry 

spring! 

Weôve also taken part in the ñBig Plastic Countò, where 
pupils and their families were encouraged to count how 
much plastic they were recycling or throwing away over 7 
days. In an initiative run by Greenpeace and Everyday 
Plastic, data from pupils nationwide was collected and 
submitted to the government. The aim was to provide a 
clear picture of the plastic problem in the UK and 
encourage more action to be taken to halve single-use 
plastic in the UK by 2025, and ban plastic waste being sent 
to other countries.   

Weôve also introduced aluminium cans in place of plastic 
bottles in our canteen, so donôt forget to bring your own 
bottle to school if you want to store your drinks during 
lessons.  Open cans and classrooms do not mix! 

²ŀǘŎƘ ǘƘƛǎ ǎǇŀŎŜ ŦƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ŜȄŎƛǝƴƎ     

ŎƻƭƭŀōƻǊŀǝƻƴǎ ǿƛǘƘ wƻŀǘƘ tŀǊƪ ŀƴŘ  



It is always a pleasure to hear about the successes of our 

past students!  Matthew Layzell attended Cardiff High 

School from September 1997 to 2004 and Paul Layzell 

from September 2000 to 2007.   

The Layzell brothers are an award winning director duo 

who have worked together for over 10 years in animation. 

After leaving Cardiff High Sixth Form, Matt and Paul completed an Art foundation year at 

UWIC before going on to university.  Matthew attended Kingston University and gained a 

First Class Honours BA in Animation, while Paul attended Brighton University and gained a 

2:1 Honours BA in Animation and Illustration. After both working freelance in London the 

brothers decided to start their own company, Layzell Bros.  Around nine years ago Matt 

broke into the animation industry in Los Angeles.  The brothers have worked with Cartoon 

Network, Disney, Nike, Nickelodeon and Netflix on animated shows such as Gumball, Pinky 

Malinky, Apple & Onion and Battle Kitty.  Despite the set back of the pandemic, their latest 

interactive animation was released on 19th April this year. 

We all wish Matt and Paul every success for the future.  Plus, we hope their story has 

inspired you!  We look forward to sharing more wonderful past pupil success stories in years 

to come!  



Year 9 Debate Club 

in Full Swing 

 

 

 

 

Literacy vs Numeracy: Which skill is more useful to society? 

Should Mars be colonised? 

Does evil exist? 

Which is better, Marvel or DC? 

Capitalism vs Socialism 

Should the death penalty exist? 

 

     Our next aim is to host an interschools debate with local schools. It will be a wonderful 

enrichment opportunity for our debaters go head-to-head with other schools, not only to 

show their debating prowess, but for the chance to meet with other pupils in person.  

 

     Keep your eyes peeled for further information and please see Miss Wheatley if you are 

interested in joining! 

Three more outdoor areas with shade have been 

erected at the rear of the school in readiness for 

the summer sunshine!  Please make sure you  

apply sunscreen before you come to school. 

Taking place on a weekly basis since 

January, the year 9 debate club has 

had a flying start. So far, we have  

eighteen members and it is an absolute 

pleasure to listen to these inspiring 

young minds discuss complex topics 

with such enthusiasm, maturity and re-

spect. We have debated a diverse 

range of topics and some crowd        

favourites can be seen below: 



The first two editions of Llais y Llyn ï our first sixth form 
produced newspaperðhave been published to students. 
This is an online newspaper which has opinion pieces and 
articles that reflect a wide range of issues that are of 
interest to the newspaper team and other elements have 
included recipes, photography competitions and poetry 
writing competitions for younger pupils. A large number of 
sixth form students have been involved in contributing to 
the articles from writing them, editing them and to even 
being interviewed by the team.  Thank you to the Llais Y 
Llyn team for two thought-provoking editions and a big 
thank you to the editor-in-chief, Lili Wedgewood, for 
developing the idea and for putting the time and effort into 
making the newspaper come to life. 

Physics Olympiad 
Eighteen students took part in the British Physics Olympiad in March. Annually, 2000 learners 
across the UK participate in this prestigious opportunity to enhance the learning experience of 
the brightest physicists through a stimulating challenge. To receive their certificates, students 
were invited to The Exchange Hotel for a presentation ceremony.  

Huge congratulations to Tycho Twohig, Luka Appanna, Krish Aassai Kannan, Vojtech Martinat 
and Alhassan Al-Doboon on achieving the Bronze award, and to Rowan Fahy, Luke Fleming, 
John Park, Adam Azam, Lea Edwards, Eleri Pearson, Luciano Cirillo and Evan Ryan on their 
commendation certificate.  Well done to all!  



Informal Learning Opportunities 

Over the last term we have welcomed a number of external speakers into school to offer 

opportunities for our sixth form students. The Make a Smile Foundation, Beyond Words and 

the local Bupa Care Home have all spoken to students about the different volunteering 

activities they could participate in. It has been lovely to see a large number of our students 

seizing these opportunities to extend their skills and to work in the wider community.  

Year 13 medics have attended sessions in school to help support their university applications. 

Cardiff University medical undergraduate students ran a mock Multi Mini Interview (MMI) 

session with students, providing them with individual detailed feedback on their performance 

to help prepare them for their university interviews. We also welcomed Stuart Tucker, Former 

head of Welsh Secondary School and now a Welsh Government Consultant on Education, 

who provided our medics with UCAT practice to support their UCAT 

examination. Students found both these sessions invaluable. We will 

be holding the UCAT preparation session for Year 12 in July. 

Sixth form students were offered the opportunity to engage in mock 

job interviews, run by Careers Wales. A range of employers provided 

students with interview practice, which the students found invaluable. 

Thank you to the employers for giving up their time and to Mrs Jones 

and Careers Wales for organising the event. 

As an Achievement Team, we are excited to be working closely with 

the University of South Wales to provide Year 12 students more 

enrichment opportunities in different subject disciplines, ranging from sport to criminology to 

medical science. These took place in June and provided practical experiences that students 

can use to develop their personal statements and to broaden their knowledge of university 

courses. Thank you to the student outreach team at University of South Wales for organising 

a comprehensive and varied programme.  We cannot wait to work with you again. 



Step Up to 

Oxford 

We have been able 
to work with New 
College Oxford on 
their fantastic Step-
Up  programme for a second time. We are one of 
only three schools in Wales on the programme. 

The programme is designed to inspire and 
support students to ensure they recognise Oxford 
as a realistic and achievable option for their 
future. Current Year 11 and 12 students had a school-based session learning about life at 
competitive universities and having myths dispelled. Year 11 students visited New College 
Oxford in March where they were able to speak to tutors and experience university life. They will 
continue to have input from the University throughout Years 12 and 13. Year 12 students also 
enjoyed their visit to the university in June. 

Celebrating Success in Year 13  

Huge congratulations to our Head Prefect, Cerys 
Lewis, who has recently been accepted to 

Rambert School of Contemporary Dance and 
Ballet. Cerys is ecstatic to have received a place 
in what she describes as her ódream schoolô. We 

look forward to seeing Cerys in many 
productions in the future! 

In sporting news, we extend our congratulations to Isabel 
Thomas who has been offered a part-scholarship to attend 

the University of New Mexico, in America. Isabel has      
excelled in Pole Vault and has recently been awarded 
Welsh Champion. We wish Isabel all the very best on this 

exciting new chapter of her life.  

We are extremely proud that Milly Evans has been  

elected to the Welsh Youth Parliament. What an in-

credible achievement! Milly is particularly interested in 

Law and has a passion for advocacy. We look forward 

to hearing about Millyôs contributions and we know 

she will work hard to ensure the voices of young    

people are heard! 



Goodbye and Thank You! 

On behalf of the Sixth Form team, we wish to say thank you to our year 13 students. It has 

been a pleasure getting to know all of you and working alongside you over the last two 

challenging years. The staff are looking forward to celebrating your efforts, rigour and 

successes with you in the forthcoming Leaverôs dinner and then again on results day. 

A big thank you goes out to our year 13 prefects, who have worked extremely hard for the 

benefit of the Sixth form and the whole student body over the last year. They have conducted 

themselves with utmost maturity and with some much needed humour in all aspects of school 

life and have been true ambassadors for Cardiff High School. Our final assembly was a witty, 

entertaining and gracious event which reflected the achievements of the students. Everyone left 

with a smile on their face and memories for life! Thank you for all your hard work and dedication 

to the role of prefects. The Achievement Team is extremely proud of you! 



 

This year over 100 students have competed in the prestigious UKMT Senior, Intermediate and 

Junior Mathematical Challenges. These challenges test mathematical problem-solving ability and 

students compete across the UK to win certificates and qualification to later rounds.  

In the Senior Maths Challenge, for Years 12 and 13, twenty nine students won an award, with 

particular congratulations going to our gold medal winners: Adam Azam, Thomas Bradbury, Luka 

Appanna and Tycho Twohig. 

In the Intermediate Maths Challenge, for Years 9, 10 and 11, twenty seven students won an 

award. Our highest scoring students, achieving a gold award, were Gazala Khan, Charlie 

Rawlinson, Abdullah Toor, Sean Lay, Monty Hood, Felix Groves, John Fitzherbert, Ryan Chan, 

Ben Thomas and Eddie Jennings.  

Meanwhile, the Junior Maths Challenge, for Year 7 and 8, was sat in April. Twenty two students 

achieved an award, with particular congratulations to our Gold award winners: Yuhan Zhang, 

Morenci Rawlinson, Leo Lai, Alicia Thomas, William Bowen and Alys Bird. 

Some of our award winning Mathematicians in Year 7 and 8! 


